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ñTogether We Create A Better Tomorrowò 

Dear Members 

 

The turkey is eaten; the pumpkin pie is nothing but a sweet memory.  

Thanksgiving is over, and Christmas is right around the corner.  For 

many of us, itôs a busy time of the year.  Thereôs decorating to be 

done, cards to send, shopping for gifts, and presents to wrap.  Some 

of us will be planning on a family gathering at the homestead, while 

others might be traveling far and wide to visit loved ones. 

 

Affiliates of CAEOP have been busy with activities in the month of December.  

They have had workshops on ñCreating Websitesò to having brunch and fellowship 

with their members.  Each of us are busy but have found the time to enjoying the 

hard work that everyone provides there members.  Please send in your pictures and 

articles to share the enjoyment of each other to Mary Quirino. 

 

On January 24, 2014 CAEOP, will be having a workshop in Bakersfield.  The topic 

will be on Microsoft Outlook.  For those who are interested in attending, please 

contact Lorri Kilby at 661.636.4629.  Also, a flyer will be coming soon. 

 

Our 2014 conference committee has been hard at work.  I hope each of our 

members will take the time to look at what is being offered at conference time.  

This year the committee has come up with a special deal for a member who has 

never attended a conference.  Information will be coming out soon. 

 

I want to wish you a most Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Linda Rush 

CAEOP President 

    Issue 3, Volume 1 Winter (January), 2014 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

        /![[L9/![[L9    The 

CAEOP Mission Statement 
 

The California Association of Educational Office 

Professionals is a non-profit organization that focuses on 

providing professional growth and training programs for 

non-certificated personnel and encourages its members to 

grow professionally to better understand their role in 

serving public and private educational institutions.  
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LAMESA-SPRING VALLEY AEOP 

  
JOIN US AT FRIENDS A ñPLEN-TEAòðCELEBRATING EDUCATIONAL OFFICE PROFESSIONALS 

By Kathy Coe 

April showers bring May flowersééand some new endeavors for LMSV AEOP. Our June Luncheon is being held on 

Saturday, June 8. The theme is ñFriends a Plen-Teaò and yes, it is a tea party theme. 

 

We will be honoring our retirees and will present our Office Professional of the Year, Administrator of the Year, and 

Re-Entry Scholarship awards. For your enjoyment, a ñtea stationò will be available along  

with some exciting shopping opportunities. Cookie Lee Jewelry and Purses, ñthirty- 

oneò gifts and functional spring-time organizational ideas and Pallas Athene Soap  

will have ñstationsò set up for you to do some gift shopping. Watch for the invitation 

coming soon.   

ORANGE COUNTY AEOP  Professional Development 

Ergonomics For the Workplace 

 
Does your posture  

look a bit like a  

question mark 

 

 

 
         Are you tired and sore 

         at the end of the day? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Come and listen to our guest speaker! 

Cindy DeBerry, PT, CPT  
To learn about Office Set-Up, Personal Body Mechanics, Posture, Stretching and Strengthening  

to help prevent injury.  
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RIVERSIDE AEOP Installation of New Officers and Workshops 
  
At our 2013 Installation Dinner, Claudia Jauregui passed the gavel to Tonia Gonzalez.  Tonia introduced her new RCAEOP 

Executive Board.  A scrapbooking workshop was facilitated by Cyndee Amezcua. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Claudia Jauregui & Tonia Gonzalez,                          Viveca Marin & Sofia Rubio      2013-2014 Executive Board 

Hemet Unified School District                                     Perris Unified High School District      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Scrapbooking Workshop  

Fashion Show 
 

What to Wear  

 

  

What not to Wear 

 

LOS ANGELES AEOE HOLIDAY BRUNCH 
AEOEôs Holiday Brunch was held on Saturday, December 14, 2013 at  ñThe  

Wineryò in Los Angeles. It was celebrated by AEOEôs board members as well as 

by other LAUSD employees and their families.  There were  approximately 60 

individuals in attendance.  A special guest of honor was one of our own Board 

Members from District 4, Mr. Steve Zimmer.   He gave a very good motivational 

speech on the importance of our clerical members of the school district. 

 

 

     

  

  AEOE received special thank you cards from educator,  

  Mr. Jose Gonzalez, of Eastman Avenue School and his  

  students.  AEOE provided for the entrance fee for two  

  classes to attend the Museum of Science & Industry. 

https://www.dropbox.com/sc/k2p98khcfoujgjp/Rfkbd51rer/23
https://www.dropbox.com/sc/k2p98khcfoujgjp/TP6gtCj6jp/24
https://www.dropbox.com/sc/k2p98khcfoujgjp/uqvsY5dH7a/26
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Kenton Miller, President Elect: 

I have been a member of the CAEOP board for four years, holding the positions of, Central District Director, Conference 

Treasurer and Technology Coordinator.  I have been an officer in two fraternal organizations for seven years, serving as 

the equivalent of President in each organization.  I am dedicated to the furtherance of the goals of CAEOP, and itôs 

continued success.  My objectives would be to find ways to grow membership, and to find new fund raising 

opportunities. 

 

Treasurer, Kathy Ramos: 

I have been working in the accounting field for most of my career and I have been the treasurer with our local affiliate, 

Kern Association of Educational Office Professionals.  I like working with numbers and being helpful and useful with 

CAEOP. 
 

Over the past year and a half I have been cleaning up some areas with CAEOP financial issues and hope to keep it 

behind us and move forward.  I also hope to be an asset to the board and association. 
 

My strengths are my accounting background with help in the treasurer position.  My ability to work with people is an 

asset when involved with CAEOP.  As a past president, I can also help the board with advice when needed. 

 
 

Patty Shultz, Vice President of In-service: 

I have been employed by the Kern County Superintendent of Schools for 30 years and am the Administrative Secretary 

for the Division of Special Education.  I am currently the Past President of my local affiliate ï Kern Association of 

Educational Office Professionals.  I have been a member of my local affiliate for 28 years and have served on the board 

as President, 1st VP, Secretary, Treasurer, VP of Membership and numerous committees.   
 

I am currently the CAEOP Vice President of In-service and have been responsible for obtaining speakers for the past 

three conferences and the upcoming 2014 conference.  I have learned a lot about how our Board works as a team and 

how they deal with the many situations that confronts them during the year.  I have found this position to be very 

challenging.  I believe I am easy to get along with and have a sense of humor.  I am a team player and am open to new 

ideas.  I believe I have the ability to think critically and creatively in challenging situations.  I would love the opportunity 

to be your Vice President of In-service for the next term.   

 
 

Connie Vargas, Central District Director: 

I am currently a board member of KAEOP (Kern County) ï Nominations and Scholarships.  I enjoy working with others 

in a professional capacity as well as sharing knowledge to help others advance in their own professional growth.   
 

I am interested in this position because I would like to be a part of the State Association for my own growth as well as 

being a part of the professional growth for the central area members.  Being in this position would help me keep our 

local association abreast of happenings at the State level as well.  
  

My goal is to help provide professional growth opportunities in our Central area for all educational office 

professionals in and around Kern County as well as keep our local affiliate up to date on State level 

opportunities.  I would help promote membership and participation in both our local and state level 

associations. 
 

I am a people person who enjoys helping others to grow and learn. 

 

Debby Moore, Southern District Director: 

Iôm looking forward to the 2014-2015 year and all the possibilities it holds.  As Southern District Director I will be more 

involved with the Affiliates here in the South.  There are a variety of people and events happening and I believe sharing 

those ideas will continue to make CAEOP the strong organization we are known to be. 
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California Association of Educational Office Professionals   
 

CAEOP OFFICIAL BALLOT 

EXECUTIVE BOARD  

 2014-2015    
 

** Please check your selection in the appropriate box and return this ballot to the address, or 

FAX number below, no later than Tuesday, February 18, 2014, . ** Candidate statements are attached. 

 
Lorri Kilby, Central District Director 

CAEOP Elections Chairperson 

P. O. Box 1803 

Bakersfield, CA 93303 

FAX:  661-636-4127  

lokilby@kern.org 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  
For the office of    PRESIDENT ELECT 

  
  

 
Kenton Miller 

  
  

  
        Write-in Candidate: 

  
  

 
For the office of    TREASURER 

  
  

  
        Kathy Ramos 

  
  

  
        Write-in Candidate: 

  
  

  
For the office of    VICE PRESIDENT OF INSERVICE 

  
  

       Patty Shultz   

  
        Write-in Candidate: 

  
  

 
For the office of    CENTRAL DISTRICT DIRECTOR 

  
  

  
 Connie Vargas 

  
  

  
        Write-in Candidate: 

  
  

 
For the office of    SOUTHERN DISTRICT DIRECTOR 

  
  

        Debby Moore   

  
        Write-in Candidate: 
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Growing up my mom shared with me many lessons that I still use today. I wrote once about how she couldn't choose a (favorite?) 

finger and how in turn, I couldn't choose one organization over another. I've been lucky to have received so many beneficial les-

sons from her and am reminded even now of another great lesson that she shared with me over the years....her secret savings enve-

lope trick.  

 

Now I share this special trick with you: 

  

For special occasions she would set up an envelope and from time to time she would add small amounts of cash to them.  By the 

time the event arrived, the envelope held the additional funds she needed.  One could call this a savings account, but when she 

wrote "family vacation", or "new car" or "birthday" on them, they suddenly became a secret stash, out of site and kept apart from 

other funds.  This proved a perfect way to save the little excess' for those things. 

  

Last year I wrote an article about the charity of the season and the opportunity we have to give the gift of membership to one of our 

co workers. Iôm still reminded of that now as I see all the special deals the retailers make to capture your hard earned dollar. These 

deals seem worth it, and for the most part they are, but we often get caught in the hype and buy even when the offer is not really a 

deal at all. Then there is always the gift we realize we probably could have done without.   

  

I realize the gift of membership may be more than you have to spend on a coworker and it may be tough to coordinate with others 

to sponsor a friend. However, I urge you to remember those charitable volunteers, Santaôs ringing bells sitting outside the depart-

ment stores and the all markets competing with your list of gift recipients for a piece of your paycheck.  

  

Perhaps this is an opportunity to practice charity in your own inner circle by setting up an envelope with your stats (?) affiliates 

name on it and contribute a few dollars a month. Although the holidays are always a big time for the gift giving, we have our con-

ference coming in March and that allows you a few extra months to plan for a new charitable tradition. Perhaps after a few dollars 

a month, each year at the conference youôd able to sponsor a new member? 

  

The gifts you give do not have to come at a specific time of year and they donôt have to be large. Donôt be a Jacob Marley and go 

out without having sharing with those in your circle. I thank you as always for your continued support of our organization, without 

each of you it would not exist.  

Together we create a better tomorrow. 

 

  

Allison Isambert, CEOE      

akisambert@gmail.com 

(949)290-4269 

23 Albergar 

VP MEMBERSHIP 

Professional Incentive ProgramðPIP 
 

Why should you participate? If you are like most educational office professionals, you are 

already doing the things that will qualify you to participate in this exciting recognition pro-

gram! Itôs time to start documenting all your accomplishments. Youôll be pleasantly surprised 

to see all that you have achieved during your professional life, and its documentation will be 

a tangible record that can assist you in promoting yourself in the workplace. You constantly 

give of yourself to others and forget to recognize yourself. Itôs time to embark on a journey of self-awareness 

and peer recognition! We want to recognize your excellence with an official Professional Incentive Program 

(PIP) certificate and pin at the conference or meeting of your choice. So what are you waiting for? Invest in 

yourself today!  Get more information at www.caeop.org/pip.htm or contact the PIP Coordinator, Adrian 

Ober, at aober@orangeusd.k12.ca.us or at 714-628-4325. 

mailto:akisambert@gmail.com
http://www.caeop.org/pip.htm
mailto:aober@orangeusd.k12.ca.us
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CONFERENCE REGISTRATION  FORM 
California Association of Educational Office Professionals (CAEOP) 

64th Annual Conference * March 13-15, 2014 * Hilton Pasadena Hotel 
ñTogether We Create a Better Tomorrowò 

Registration deadline:  February 10, 2014  
 

Name:          Daytime Telephone #: (     )     
School District:            Retired:  [   ]  Yes   [   ]  No  

Mailing Address:         City/State/Zip:      

Email Address:           Local Affiliate Name:      
 

Full Conference Registration:     
Includes all conference materials, Friday Awards lunch & snack, Saturday Installation lunch, snack & reception.  
CAEOP Member Registration $ 250.00 _______ 

CAEOP Member Retiree Registration $ 250.00 _______ 

CAEOP Institutional Member District $ 270.00 _______ 

Non-CAEOP Member Registration (Actively Employed and Retired) $ 325.00 _______ 

LATE Registration Fee (for registrations received after 2/10/14) $   25.00 _______ 

 

Pre-Conference Tours:    Thursday, March 13, 2013  
Best of Pasadena Bus Tour, 2 hours, limited seating $   40.00 _______ 
Huntington Library Estate Tour, 1 hour walking tour  $   40.00 _______ 

Huntington Library Estate Tour and Tea, guided tour, 1½ hours  $   80.00 _______ 
 

One Day Conference Registration:     
Friday Only  (Includes conference materials, lunch & snack) $  175.00 _______ 
Saturday Only (Includes conference materials, lunch, snack & Installation Reception) $  200.00 _______ 
 

Sub-Total for Registration Fees    $ _______  
 

Additional Guests Meals/Functions:     
Friday Awards Luncheon (adult) $  50.00 _______ 
Friday Awards Luncheon (child, 12 and under) $  30.00 _______ 

Saturday Installation Luncheon $  50.00 _______ 
 

Sub-Total for Additional Guest Meals    $ _______  
 

Conference bag ï free to first time attendees   $   5.00 _______ 
 

CAEOP Renewal Membership:     
CAEOP One-Year Membership [April 1, 2014 to March 31, 2015]:  
[    ]  Regular Renewal/New Membership (Actively Employed), $40.00   [    ] Retiree, $20.00  _______ 
 

TOTAL ENCLOSED:   Please make check payable to: CAEOP     $ _________ 
Or Register via PayPal online at www.caeop.org/conference.htm  
 
Is this your first CAEOP Conference? [   ] Yes     [   ] No  
     Free conference bag to first time attendees 
Are you a CAEOP Member?  [   ] Yes     [   ] No  

Are you a NAEOP Member? [   ] Yes     [   ] No  
 

Dietary needs:___________________________________ 
 

Signature: ______________________________________ 
 

Mail Payment and Conference Registration Form to: 
Sarah Tierce, Conference Registrar 

Kern Co. Supt. of Schools 

1300 17th Street, City Centre  

Bakersfield, CA 93301-4533 

Phone:  (661) 805-1509 

Email:  satierce@kern.org  

Cancellation Policy:  There will be a $35.00 fee for bank-returned 
checks for any reason.  Cancellations for conference registration(s) must 

be in writing.  A $100.00 administrative fee will be charged for any regis-

tration cancellation with refund.  No refunds for cancellations received 
after February 10, 2014 or ñno shows.ò 

CAEOP reserves the right to make reasonable substitutions in the event 

of insufficient attendees for tours, speaker cancellation, or conference 
room adjustments.  CAEOP and its officers assume no responsibility for 

any personal injury or damage to property incurred by a member or guest 

HOTEL RESERVATIONS:  For hotel reservations please call the 
hotel directly at (626) 577-1000 or the toll-free number of 1-800-
HILTONS by February 17, 2014.  You may also go online to:  http://

www.hilton.com/en/hi/groups/personalized/P/PASPHHF-CAEOP-
20140311/index.jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG .    Please remember to re-

http://www.caeop.org/conference.htm

